Tayside & Fife Professional Learning Alliance
Held at Mitchell Street, Dundee 

on Monday, 26 March 2018 

Minute

PRESENT:
Sue Holland-Smith (SHS), Fiona Findleton (FF), Susan Guild (SG), Tricia Ryan (TR), Anne Swinney (AS), Ross Martin (RM), Graham Hewittson (GH)
IN ATTENDANCE:
Helen Reid (HR), Catriona ?
APOLOGIES:
Vicky Wilson 
	
	WHAT
	ACTION

	
	Research
Catriona and Helen provided a detailed overview of the research project, stating that the final report is awaiting final marking within the university. The research noted the continued high levels of enthusiasm and passion that practitioners continue to have for CLD despite the uncertainty of where the sector is heading in terms of budget reduction/removal and constant local authority reorganisation.

It is estimated that in the region of 300 questionnaires were sent, with 191 recorded responses.

Workforce demographics indicate that younger age groups are not entering the profession in high numbers. Practitioners tend to enter the workforce in older age groups. This is reflected across the local authorities and voluntary sector.

Local authority specific information will be available on completion of the final report.

Final report due end of April 2018 with a seminar at the university to engage practitioners in discussion around the research findings in early June.

	

	1
	Welcome

SHS welcomed all present and apologies were noted from Vicky Wilson.

	

	2
	Note of Meeting
The note of the previous meeting was agreed as accurate. 


	

	3
	Matters Arising
It was agreed that the self-evaluation had been a useful process to go through and had led to positive discussions around the future direction for the group.  It was agreed that this process will provide good evidence to support the Standards Mark process.

E-learning module in the testing phase and will be available by the end of April 2018.

Newsletter to be carried over in order to report on research and the recommendations from the evaluation.

Ann confirmed that she will remain as the link between the university and the Alliance.

Grant funding from Standards Council can be carried over into new financial year.

Youth Work Expo event to be re-arranged. RM will raise with youth work sub-group at their next meeting.

Theatre of the Oppressed – no progress.

SQA and Core Training to remain on the agenda for the Alliance meetings.


	RM

RM



	4
	Workforce Development Action Plan
Discussion on process of completing the draft document as a collective Alliance document, or by individual authorities. It was agreed to submit this as a collective. Input will be done by email with Fife sending their draft version to be added too.


	RM



	5


	Professional Supervision for Managers
Group discussed the draft paper prepared by Angus Council on arrangements for supporting professional supervision for CLD Team Managers where upper manager levels do not have a CLD background or awareness of CLD competences and professional registration requirements.

Discussion around focusing on competences linked to requirements of Standards Council registration and the requirements of the Standards Mark for the Alliance.

Agreement to discuss in each local authority and feedback to Tricia for further discussion at the Alliance.

	ALL



	6
	AOCB
Discussion on ‘lock-down Wednesday’ approach in Angus around protected time for staff in area of planning, evaluating and learning
	

	7
	Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 1 May 2018, 1.00 pm
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